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Swimming Carnival 
What a brilliant day! Blue skies, light breeze and hot 
competition! Almost 70% of our students attended the 
carnival; a strong result but something that we will aim 

to beat in 2018. The students in attendance were a credit to the school displaying house 
spirit through their cheering and participation. I cannot identify the winning house just yet as 
our students will not find out until our parade on Friday, however I can say it was a hard 
fought close contest. I would like to thank our students for their behaviour and recognise Mr 
Miller and Mr Hill along with their team of staff that ran a great day! 
 

Wellbeing Focus in 2017 
Whilst our school has always supported the needs of our students, this year we have a very 
clear focus on ensuring that our school structures are in place to cater for the ongoing 
wellbeing needs of both students and staff. We are currently trialling a new Head of 
Department position tasked with overseeing this very important work in our school. The early 
signs have been very positive with students linked to appropriate case managers as 
required, along with reviews and updates to a range of policies and processes within our 
school. 
 

Road Safety 
The safety of our students is our paramount concern and itôs quite concerning when we get 
reports from our community about students that are riding their scooters, bikes or 
skateboards in unsafe ways on their way to and from school. We would appreciate the 
support of our parents to discuss this with their children. We have reports of student going 
straight through intersections and roundabouts as well as crossing roads without looking or 
stopping for oncoming traffic. The last thing that I want myself or my staff to have to do is 
ring a parent regarding a serious traffic incident due to this unsafe behaviour or monitor a 
student with serious injuries from a collision with a vehicle. 
 

Assessment Calendars  
Assessment calendars were handed out last week. We encourage our parents to go through 
these dates with their children to ensure that they have a full understanding of when 
assessment is due and the type of the assessment it is. If you have any concerns or need 
further information regarding the assessment listed please contact the school. 
 

Attendance 
We have had a very strong start to the year in relation to attendance. We encourage our 
parents to maintain this focus and have their children at school every possible day. 
Attendance Matters - Everyday Counts! 
 

Uniform 
Our students are doing a great job wearing their uniform with pride. This has been wonderful 
to see! We will continue to work with our parents to support this requirement. 
 

Year 7 Parent Meet and Greet 
Thursday March 9 from 4:30pm until 6:00pm has been set aside for our year 7 parents to 
connect with our teachers of our year 7 classes. We encourage our parents to attend this 
event to create positive relationships with our impressive team of teachers working with our 
year 7ôs. 
 

Senior Curriculum Study Day 
Monday 20 February 
A reminder that there will be a Senior Curriculum Study Day for Year 11 and 12 students on 
Monday 20 February.  This is to accommodate the large number of our teachers of senior 
classes who are members of District and State moderation panels.  In the lead up to this 
day, teachers will provide seniors with assignments, revision tasks and other study to be 
completed on this day.  All assigned work will be written into their Student Success Journal. 
This day is an excellent opportunity for students to make a start on assessment items, to 
revise unit content and skills to date, or to form their own study groups for support 
throughout the year. 
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Block 1: 3rd - 7th April Block 2: 10th - 13th April

Block 3: 26th - 30th June Block 4: 3rd - 7th July

Block 5: 18th - 22nd Sep Block 6: 25th - 29th Sep

Block 7: 27th Nov - 1st Dec Block 8: 4th - 8th Dec

TERM DATES:

TERM 3 Week 10 - 11th to 15th September

TERM 4 Week 3 - 16th to 20th October

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES:

Any block throughtout the year incl. December holidays 11th - 15th Dec

TERM DATES:

TERM 1 Week 9 - 20th  to 24th March

TERM 4 Week 3 - 16th to 20th October

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES:

Any block throughtout the year incl. December holidays 11th - 15th Dec

TERM DATES:

TERM 1 Week 9 - 20th  to 24th March

TERM 4 Week 3 - 16th to 20th October

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES:

Blocks 1 to 6 Only

TERM DATES:

TERM 3 Week 7 - 21st to 25th August

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES:

Refer to your Year Level dates

FLEXI STUDENTS:

WORK EXPERIENCE -  AVAILABLE DATES FOR 2017

School Holiday Work Experience Dates

December Holidays: 11th - 15th Dec

YEAR 10:

YEAR 11:

YEAR 12:
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In last fortnightôs 
newsletter, I wrote an article regarding 
FCAs (Focus Correction Areas) and the 
positive impact they can have on a childôs 
writing. This morning, Mrs Willard and I 
walked through several classrooms and it 
was wonderful to see students in a range 
of subjects using their individual FCAs to 
influence their writing. If you havenôt had a 
chance to do so, I urge you to have a look 
in the back of your childôs diary (Student 
Success Journal) to see their personalised 
FCAs. These are excellent tools for 
students to continuously improve their 
writing skills and work towards achieving 
goals. 
 

Not only are students working on 
improving reading and writing in the junior 
secondary years, but there is also a heavy 
focus on numeracy. Currently, our year 8 
students are spending an additional 70 
minutes per week honing in on their 
numeracy and problem solving skills. If 
you fancy yourself as a bit of a 
mathematician, have a go at the following 
number challenge that was set for the year 
8 extension maths class this term. 
 

Overall, itôs been a great start to 2017. 
Please remember to keep track of your 
childôs upcoming assessment dates by 
looking ahead in their diaries. Assessment 
calendars will also be coming home in the 
next week so that you can stick it on the 
fridge for easy access at home. 
 

Jess Batey 
HoD ï Junior Secondary 
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Good Guidance  

with Silke 
Hetherington & 
Jenny Morris 

 

FROM THE GUIDANCE 
OFFICE 

 

{ǘȅƳƛŜ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ 
ōȅǎǘŀƴŘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ŀƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ 
ƴƻǝŬŎŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǘƘŜȅ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ōǳƭƭƛŜŘ 
ƻǊ ƘŀǊƳŜŘΦ 

 

Rachel Downie, Director of 
stymie.com.au will be talking to 
parents about this new bullying and 
harassment tool that we will be using 
at Toolooa State High School. This 
session will held on Monday the 6th 
of March 2017 from 6pmð7pm, in 
the library, come to the information session and you 
can go In the draw to win a lucky door prize of a 
$200 uniform voucher. 
 

You will also learn Interesting and 
important  information about your childôs use of 
technology. Having trouble managing technology at 
home? Rachel will give you tips on how to manage 
kidsô devices and which apps potentially create 
problems in the lives of  students and in classrooms 
everywhere. Youôre not alone; Techno Parenting isnôt 
easy! Take this opportunity to set some boundaries 
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bǳǊǎŜ bŀǧŜǊǎ 

Hi, my name is Kerry and I am your 
new School Based Youth Health 
Nurse. I will be working at Toolooa 
State High School on a Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday. My role 
involves working with students, 
staff, parents and families to: 
 

§  Promote health and wellbeing;  

§  Create a supportive, healthy school 
environment (a health ïpromoting 
school)  

§  Help connect people with other 
support services.  

 

I can talk to students confidentially and provide 
health and wellbeing information about:  
 

§  healthy eating and physical activity  

§  feeling unhappy or stressed  

§  relationships  

§  personal and family problems  

§  growth and development 

§  sexual health  

§  pregnancy  

§  smoking, alcohol and other drugs  

§ Other health related concerns 
 

I am available for confidential consults with students 
and families. My office is situated in the technology 
building, I also have a please contact me drop box 
on my door if I am not available at the time you visit. 
 

Yours in Health, 
 

Kerrie OôConnell 
School Based Youth Health Nurse 
Ph: 49 714 364 
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ñNew laws require the school principal to disclose student and 
parent information for eligible Year 7 students to the school 
immunisation provider if requested. This information will enable the 
school immunisation provider to determine those who have and have not 
consented, and directly follow-up with parents of students who have not 
returned a consent card. This direct follow-up ensures all parents are 
offered the opportunity for their child to participate in this important 
school health program. It may also assist you in making decisions about 
your childôs immunisation needs. 
 

Parents who have indicated óNo to Vaccinationô will not be followed up by 
the provider. 
 

Gladstone Regional Council is providing free vaccinations for all Year 7 
 

Students, on 1st March 2017 as part of Queensland Healthôs annual 
School Immunisation Program.  
 

All Year 7 students are being offered free vaccinations as recommended 
on the National Immunisation 
 

Program to protect against human papillomavirus (HPV) and diphtheria, 
tetanus, pertussis (whooping cough). 
 

The vaccinations will be conducted by a team of authorised registered 
nurses and/or a medical practitioner. 
 

A consent pack has been given to your child to bring home. Please read 
the information booklet carefully, sign the consent card and return the 
consent card to the school by 13th February 2017 or as soon as 
possible. 
 

Parents are encouraged to ensure their children have breakfast on the 
morning of vaccination. 
 

For more information about diseases, vaccines or School Immunisation 
Program, visit 
 

www.health.qld.gov.au/immunisation or call 13 HEALTH (13 43 25 84). 

нлмт {ŎƘƻƻƭ tƘƻǘƻ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 



нлмт 
/hbh/htIL[[Lt{ 
{ŎƛŜƴŎŜ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 

 

Scintillating Science! 
 

Before the school year had 
even begun, five enthusiastic 
and promising year 10 students 
volunteered their time to extend their educational experiences 
by attending the 2017 ConocoPhillips Science Experience in 
Brisbane. óHard work really does pay off when youôre offered to 
take part in an experience like this,ô exclaimed Brooke Assman 
excitedly. 
 

Our students óboardedô at St Leoôs campus while they attended 
three of the largest universities in Queensland ï QUT, UQ and 
Griffith-Nathan ï for a true university experience. They toured 
scientific facilities, attended lectures and, more importantly, 
participated in hands-on workshops all science based. 
Activities included examining stem cells with electron 
microscopes, working with lasers and soldering miniscule 
electronic parts to expand their knowledge of electronics. 
While the thought of physics may be boring and the laboratory 
was actually positioned in the basement, seeing super-
awesome scientific equipment catch and study electrons using 
super-cooled helium at a temperature of minus 300 Kelvin was 
brilliant. Ysabelle Glori stated, óBeing able to take part in the 
ConocoPhillips Experience is life-changing.ô The students were 
all excited to have been part of the whole experience and most 
commented that while they thought they knew where science 
could take them, they were now even wiser as to the variety of 
career pathways available in science. All came back with an 
excited demeanour and a new passionate drive to pursue 
careers in the science fields. Supervising teacher, Ms Karen 
Rusten, commented that all students were on their best 
behaviour, were enthusiastic and made her experience a very 
pleasant one that she would gladly undertake again. 
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Congratulations to Maddison Campbell ï 
Toolooa State High School STEM 
Ambassador 2017 
 

STEM is the collective term for the study of 
science, technology, engineering and 
mathematics. The Queensland Government 
identifies that STEM touches every aspect 
of our lives from smartphones to research in 
outer space. Improving studentôs capability to participate in a fast-
changing global economy where innovation and the ability to solve 
problems are key components requires high levels of STEM skills. 
 

2017 is the second annual STEM Girl Power Camp. The STEM Girl Power 
Camp is an initiative of Advancing education: An action plan for education 
in Queensland and will be held in Brisbane from 21-25 March this year to 
coincide with the World Science Festival. The camp is designed to engage 
year 10 female students in a range of exciting STEM experiences and 
invite them to aspire other students. In early November 2016, Maddison 
was chosen to be Toolooaôs applicant. 
 

Maddisonôs application included highlighting her interest in STEM, her 
understanding of why STEM is important to society and her personal 
involvement in activities within the school and local community. 
Maddisonôs application was then assessed by the STEM panel based on 
her statements and levels of achievement. 
 

On 25th January, Mr Goltz and Maddison were given the official 
notification that Maddison had been selected to represent Toolooa. 
Maddison is one of approximately 20 year 10 girls who have been chosen 
to attend the STEM Girl Power Camp where she will meet other high 
achieving year 10 girls to participate in World Science Festival sessions 
and interact with leading experts from a number of fields such as 
climatologists, biologists and many others. 
 

We wish Maddison all the best and cannot wait for her share her 
experiences with us. 
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Bunsen burners feature as a key piece of scientific equipment for Year 8 
science this term as they study chemistry. Students were very excited to be 
learning how to use Bunsen burners safely. Students needed to be able to 
demonstrate the steps involved in successfully lighting a Bunsen burner and 
changing the flame from a safety flame to working flame and back again. 


